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WASHINGTON, D.C. 20220

Acquisition
Bulletin (AB)

No. 02-03
June 14, 2002

MEMORANDUM FOR BUREAU CHIEF PROCUREMENT OFFICERS

FROM: Corey M. Rindner, Director C,«.ab e % el

Office of the Procurement Executive

SUBJECT: Department of the Treasury Acquisition Regulation Update

Purpose: The purpose of this AB is to reissue the Department of the Treasury
Acquisition Regulation (DTAR).

Effective Date: Immediately

Expiration Date: This bulletin will expire when canceled or superseded.

Background: The DTAR is updated through Federal Acquisition Circular 2001-07. For
ease in administration of the DTAR, the columns have been deleted and the page
numbering no longer coincides with the DTAR Part. Where appropriate, staff used
current FAR conventions, e.g., “must” instead of “shall.”

As provided in AB 02-01, changes to the DTAR will be issued via Acquisition Circulars
(ACs). ACs, like Federal Acquisition Circulars, will be numbered sequentially as
follows: DY - ##, where DY is the year the DTAR was issued, and ## represents the
sequential number of the change (01, 02, etc.). Therefore, all of the DTAR Changes to
will be numbered 02-01, 02-02, etc.

All DTAR, AC and AB issuances will be posted on OPE’s website at
http://www.treas.gov/procurement. OPE will no longer issue paper copies of the DTAR
Changes. All information will be posted on the website. After a document is signed by
the SPE or designated staff, OPE will transmit a copy of the document to the Bureau
Chief Procurement Officer or designated contact.

Questions may be directed to Angelie Jackson at angelie.jackson@do.treas.gov
or (202) 622-0245.
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